
 

 
 

September 4, 2013 
 
 
 
Mr. Mark P. Elliott, Director 
Quality, Safety, and Safeguards 
Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc. 
1205 Banner Hill Road 
Erwin, TN  37650 
 
SUBJECT:  CONFIRMATION OF FINAL STATUS SURVEY REPORT FOR SURFACE SOILS 

        IN SURVEY UNITS 1 AND 2 (TECHNICAL ASSIGNMENT CONTROL NUMBER 
        L33175) 

 
Dear Mr. Elliott: 
 
We have completed our review of the Final Status Survey Report for Surface Soils in Survey 
Units 1 and 2 submitted by letter dated August 16, 2011, as supplemented.  Based on this 
review, we confirm that the surface soils in Survey Units 1 and 2 are suitable for unrestricted 
release. 
 
We note that you must address the potential for recontamination of these areas if substantial 
time passes before you request release of the site.  In addition, we note that this evaluation is 
limited to soil contamination and that evaluation of other media should be performed separately. 
 
A Safety Evaluation Report documenting the results of our review is enclosed. 
 
This letter concludes our action on this report.  This letter also closes the assigned Technical 
Assignment Control Number L33175. 
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 2.390 of the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission’s (NRC’s) “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be available 
electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Documents Room or from the NRC’s 
Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible 
from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
      



M. Elliott 2 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 301-287-0651, or via  
e-mail to Christopher.Ryder@nrc.gov.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ KRamsey for 
 
 
      Christopher Ryder, Project Manager 
      Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
      Division of Fuel Cycle Safety 
        and Safeguards 
      Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
        and Safeguards 
 
Docket No. 70-143 
License No. SNM-124 
 
Enclosure:   
Safety Evaluation Report 
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